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AMENDED
November 29, 2011

(9:50 A.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Council Member Bill Gulliford and Study Group 2011-732 members Ron Mallett, Sam Mousa, Derek Igou, Steve Diebenow and Wyman Duggan meeting of November 21, 2011
Topic:  2011-732 (Reorganization Legislation)
Location:  Committee Room A, City Hall, Suite 425 – St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Ron Mallett, Sam Mousa, Derek Igou, Steve Diebenow, Wyman Duggan, Council Member Greg Anderson, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Jim Love, Council Member Robin Lumb, Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Council Member Clay Yarborough, Lawsikia Hodges (OGC), Steve Rohan (OGC), Janice Billy (CA), Jessica Deal, Karen Bowling, Chris Quinn, Chris Warren, Suzanne Warren (ECA), Kevin Kuzel (ECA), Jim Bailey, Michael Anania, Tony Bates, Joe Andrews, R.L. Gundy, David Chapman, Lin White and Stan Johnson

Meeting convened:  4:04 pm.

Ron Mallett called the meeting to order and welcomed all participants, then provided some instructions to be followed during the course of the meetings. Steve Rohan provided information as it related to the Sunshine requirements. 

Karen Bowling provided an overview of Phase 1 and Phase 2. Phase 1 was described as the structure phase. In Phase 1 the Administration looked at what made sense in terms of the mayor’s priorities, supporting those priorities and the overall structure. However, there are no cost savings in Phase 1. Phase 2 would be more detailed as it relates to what make sense in terms of savings and functions. 

Sam Mousa pointed out the number of commissioners reporting directly to the Mayor and asked to hear what thoughts were behind the flatting out of the commissioners. Karen Bowling explained the proposed organizational chart and the reasoning behind the flatting out of the commissioners. Mr. Duggan voiced his preference of “officer” over the title of “commissioner” as it relates to positions that report directly to the Mayor. The other members agreed that the use of the term was less transparent and confusing because the same term was used at multiple levels within the organizational chart. Some times commissioner meant board members and other times commissioner referred to director positions.  
Ms. Bowling discussed the Economic Development Office and the reasoning for moving Planning Department under its purview. Additionally, she pointed out that the Office of Economic Development would have a community wide focus; however, downtown would be handled by the Downtown Development Authority.  Jessica Deal informed the members as a result of creating the Office of Economic Development; a J-B would be introduced to dissolve the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission (JEDC). There were additional concerns; however, the members agreed to wait to hear from Jerry Mallot and Don Shea the originators of the proposed department and strategic objectives of the Economic Development Commission. 
Council Member Boyer expressed concern that activities and functions of a division that was abolished did not cease, but were transferred elsewhere within the organizational structure. She stated that activities and functions of some abolished divisions had not been reassigned within the organizational chart. Therefore, it appears those activities and functions had been lost. Lawsikia Hodges agreed stating that there were five such functions that were abolished but not transferred to another department: Inspector General’s Office, Public Information, Consumer Affairs, Industrial Technical Advisory Committee and ASD within the Fire Department. 

Ms Bowling discussed the Children Commission and Jacksonville Journey stating that the Administration envisions having one director to lead both activities, which the Mayor will appoint and the Council confirms. Mr. Mousa noted that as currently written the Children Commission become an advisory board and don’t have the ability to hire, fire, enter in to contracts, or agree to contracts. Jessica Deal confirmed that statement but reminded the members that the Administration was still working with the stakeholders very closely; however, the intent of the Administration is to retain the language as written. 
Lawsikia Hodges gave an overview of the legislation. Mr. Mousa asked for an explanation as to why the particular trust funds that were chosen by the Mayor were chosen? Ms. Billy stated it appeared that those were the trust funds directly related to the newly created positions. Steve Diebenow suggested that the process should focus in three areas: Technical, Structure and Function. The conversation returned to Economic Development and the importance of that particular organizational change; and the placement of Planning Department within that structure. Council Member Gulliford ended the meeting by thanking the members for their participation. 
Meeting adjourned: 5:50 pm.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 11/23/2011
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